A special meeting of the Adams Township Board of Supervisors was held on December 28, 2022 at 8:00 A.M. at the Adams Township Municipal Building, 690 Valencia Road, Adams Township, Mars, PA to adopt the 2023 budget.

Present at the meeting were Supervisors Ronald J. Shemela, Darryl M. Brandon and Ronald G. Nacey; Assistant Township Secretary Andrea Dunton and Township Manager Gary Peaco. Russell R. Ford attended virtually.

Chairman Ford called the meeting to order at 8:00 A.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

## **PUBLIC COMMENT**

No public was in attendance.

Chairman Ford asked the Board if anyone had any questions or comments. He stated the budget is in balance.

Gary Peaco stated that the budget has not changed since the December 1, 2022, workshop.

On a motion by Ronald J. Shemela and seconded by Ronald G. Nacey, the budget for 2023 was adopted. Four were in favor.

Chairman Ford asked for a motion to advertise a public meeting with County Commissioners regarding MIP Grant Awards/Route 228 Expansion Project on January 5, 2023, at 6 P.M. On a motion by Ronald J. Shemela and seconded by Darryl M. Brandon, the advertisement for a public meeting with county officials on January 5, 2023, was approved. Four were in favor.

On a motion by Darryl M. Brandon and seconded by Ronald J. Shemela, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 A.M. Four were in favor.

Andrea C. Dunton, Assistant Secretary